All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc Monthly General Meeting Minutes Xmas Party – Kemp Beach 6th December 2020

Meeting Opened: 10.12am

Apologies: John Martin and Pat Nixon-Smith, Kay and Lorne Bauman, Glen and Allison New, Bruce

Bentley, Paul Allen

Attendance: As per the sign on sheet

Welcome: Our new president Hayden Mackinnon welcomed back Rod and Judy Blanchard also Trevor

and Linda Mann.

Previous Minutes: As per newsletter, website and Facebook page.

Moved: Hayden MacKinnon Seconded: Peter Allen

Treasurer's Report:

October Report Incoming: \$155.15 Outgoing: \$0.00

Reconciled Balance: \$1,999.10

November Report Incoming: \$265.07 Outgoing: \$104.20

Reconciled Balance: \$2,159.97

Moved: Sue Misselbrook Seconded: Colleen Cooling

Correspondence:

Incoming Newsletters: all newsletters that come in via email get posted on the Club's group facebook page. Newsletter from Chrysler News

Incoming General: Invoice from Office of Fair Trading and letter from Westpac, letter from John Bock and Certificate of Appreciation from Rockhampton Special School

Outgoing: Letter of payment to Office of Fair Trading

Moved: Brenda Fisher Seconded: Peter Allen

Business arising from Minutes / New Business

General Business

• Change of Days for Twilight Cruise and Chat — 6.30pm Central Park in Murray St (Coloured Fountain) Reminder that the twilight and chat cruise has been moved to the Saturday not the Friday. This will be on the second Saturday of each month. - Bring along your dinner, chair and a thermos or grab a coffee pull up stumps, have a great chat and watch the cars go by. Next event for the Saturday's will be on the 12th December come and have a chat in the park and perhaps take advantage of being a cruise night and take the car for a Xmas light drivea. We will look forward to seeing you in the new year at the next cruise and chat night on the 9th January 2021.

- The end of month Beach cruise Meeting at the end of Norman Road on the dirt area for a 9.30am depart traveling first to Yeppoon old railway station to meet up with our club members that live on the coast. Decision on where to go is then made by the group. There is no arranged beach run for the end of December so we are going to open it to a free run day for members 27th December. We will have a beach run at the end of month in January January 31st 2021.
- Free Run Days for Xmas Light Drives We have opened from the 21st to 24th December as Xmas Light drive nights start time will be anytime from 7pm departing your residence end time will be 10pm. We are hoping to also have 2 organised Xmas light drives, one that goes out to Bouldercombe and Gracemere and one around Rockhampton. Notice of these will come via email and facebook.

Club Meetings

- Remember that we have No club meeting in January
- February meeting Sunday 21st WE HAVE CHANGED THE LOCATION OF THE BREAKFAST MEETING TO KERR PARK UNDER THE PINES AT EMU PARK BYO Breakfast the BBQ will be available to cook with and Tea and coffee will be available. For those that would like to travel down as a group we will be departing from the All Blacks Sports Grounds at 7.30am or you can make your own way to the beach when you are ready. Meeting will commence at 9am.
- Friday 11th December The last midweek run of the year is to Keppel Sands Ko-Op for lunch. Departing from Queens Park (Parrot Park) on Glenmore Road at 11am. RSVP by 9th December, this is just so that we can give them an idea of numbers. If you find on the day you can go by all means please do. We are only asking numbers so the ladies at the Ko-Op are not caught off guard with a large group coming in.
- Redhill Redhill has started again, please bear in mind this in not considered an organised car
 meet, the cafés have opened and you can go and park up and have a meal. We as a club deem it a
 meet and cruise night so that our club members with SIV registration can attend. It is essential that
 common sense is used and that all COVID rules are abided by. Redhill is the first Saturday of the
 month.
- CBTC Laurie submitted a request for sponsorship of \$5000.00 from the Livingston Shire Council, this request has been approved. This grant is a great help in covering costs of running the event.
 The 1st official committee meeting for CBTC will be on 19th January... Beth Hubbert has volunteered

to return in the Treaurer's role and Laurie Hamilton for Secretary but it would be great to get other members to come along to these meetings in an apprenticeship role for want of a better term to learn the ropes and help on the day. It is a very rewarding and proud moment when we hand over the money that is raised from this event to the chosen charities.

- Membership Draw You must be here to win. Today being the last meeting of the year and the
 Xmas party it was time to give away the membership prize a bucket of car cleaning products. After
 numerous numbers being drawn and members not there .. Both the President and then the VicePresidents numbers were drawn both asked for a re-draw finally we had a successful winner this
 months winner was lucky number 005, Chris and Carly Hensley.
- The club calendars are now available. They will be posted and emailed out over the next few weeks. You will also receive one in the mail if you have not already collected them. We have an exciting new format for the calendar this year, a huge thank you to Colleen Cooling for this new look. Also you will notice on the calendar we have a number of mystery tours, after the year we have had the committee felt it was appropriate to leave our destinations a surprise and work it out through the year. Something exciting to look forward to. ©

Up Coming Events

- Redhill 1st Saturday of every month
- Les Bucholz Memorial Car Show (raising funds for Melanoma Cancer) 24th January 2021. 8.00am 2.00pm. \$10 registration per vehicle and gold coin donation entry. There will be a peoples choice award. Robert Schwarten Pavillion at the Rockhampton Show Grounds. 0413 719 069
 https://www.facebook.com/My-Dad-My-Hero-Do-It-For-Cancer-Shannae-Bucholz
- CBTC 23rd May 2021

Meeting Closed: 10.34am